

TEST 6

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differ from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- | | | | |
|--------------------|---------------------|---------------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. <u>fear</u> | B. <u>hear</u> | C. <u>heart</u> | D. <u>dear</u> |
| 2. A. <u>cheer</u> | B. <u>champagne</u> | C. <u>parachute</u> | D. <u>machine</u> |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|--------------|--------------|-----------------|
| 3. A. festival | B. disaster | C. pavement | D. station |
| 4. A. advantage | B. renewable | C. effective | D. satisfaction |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

- | | | | | |
|---|---------------|------------------|----------------|----------------|
| 5. You'd better _____ an umbrella because it's rainy. | A. taking | B. to take | C. will take | D. take |
| 6. I think the University of Cambridge is the second _____ university in the United Kingdom. | A. old | B. older | C. oldest | D. elder |
| 7. We _____ to Professor Marshall about the research topic two days ago. | A. spoke | B. were speaking | C. have spoken | D. speak |
| 8. We will go on holiday with some friends of _____. | A. our | B. ours | C. us | D. we |
| 9. A friend of _____ is coming to stay with me next month. | A. me | B. my | C. I | D. mine |
| 10. When there is a traffic jam, it _____ me a very long time to go home. | A. takes | B. costs | C. spends | D. lasts |
| 11. I have never felt _____ as I did when I watched that horror film. | A. terrify | B. terrified | C. terrifying | D. terrible |
| 12. Let's go to the Victor Cinema. I'm sure you'll find the film _____. | A. excites | B. excite | C. excited | D. exciting |
| 13. Mr. Bean's Holiday is a _____ film, I was laughing from beginning to the end. | A. moving | B. scary | C. violent | D. hilarious |
| 14. A lot of dancers go to Rio de Janeiro to _____ the Rio Carnival. | A. follow | B. take | C. attend | D. play |
| 15. The festival _____ every year at the end of August. | A. occur | B. takes place | C. takes | D. held |
| 16. The Samba Parade in Rio Carnival has thousands of samba _____ from various samba schools. | A. performers | B. performer | C. perform | D. performance |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

- | | | | | |
|---|----------------|----------|------------|-----------|
| 17. <u>My</u> brother <u>and</u> I often <u>go</u> to school <u>by</u> foot. | A. My | B. and | C. go | D. by |
| 18. <u>In order to</u> save energy, <u>don't</u> forget to <u>turn on</u> the lights <u>before</u> you leave. | A. In order to | B. don't | C. turn on | D. before |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

- | | | | | |
|---|--------------------------------|----------------------------------|------------------------------------|------------------------|
| 19. "How far is it from Mai's house to school?" – "_____" | A. It's about 200 meters. | B. It's next to my house. | C. It's in the center of the city. | D. It's OK! |
| 20. "Do you feel like seeing a film?" – "_____" | A. No, I don't like it at all. | B. Sure. What film shall we see? | C. Who is in it? | D. I'm sorry. I can't. |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

- | | | | | |
|--|------------|----------------|--------|--------------|
| 21. Guests at the table don't feel <u>satisfied</u> with your behaviour. | A. unhappy | B. unfulfilled | C. sad | D. contented |
|--|------------|----------------|--------|--------------|

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

- | | | | | |
|--|-------------|----------------|-------------|----------|
| 22. The director <u>refused</u> their invitation to dinner | A. rejected | B. turned down | C. accepted | D. spurn |
|--|-------------|----------------|-------------|----------|

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Vietnamese people may (23) _____ to drink at coffee shops or pubs on weekdays (24) _____ their friends after work. Some of them invite their friends to drink at their homes on weekends. In the past, the Vietnamese usually (25) _____ home-made alcohol such as "ruou gao" or "ruou de". Then, they started to drink beer or imported wines. Vietnamese people know about the damage of drinking alcohol, but they still drink. More Vietnamese people (26) _____ their free time outside their homes such as cinemas, theatres or coffee shops. The number of places for entertainment has increased in big cities. However, more young people use their free time to study or attend clubs or centres for improving (27) _____ such as communications, presentation and team working.

- | | | | |
|------------------|-------------|---------------|------------|
| 23. A. go across | B. go out | C. go on | D. go away |
| 24. A. for | B. of | C. with | D. to |
| 25. A. drink | B. drinking | C. to drink | D. drank |
| 26. A. spend | B. take | C. come | D. waste |
| 27. A. knowledge | B. skills | C. experience | D. memory |

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Kirsten Dunst was born in New Jersey, USA, in 1982. Her acting career began at the age of three when she appeared in her first TV advert. She made her film debut with a small part in *Woody Allen's New York Stories* (1989).

In 1994, she got her big break in *Interview with the Vampire*, performing with famous megastars Brad Pitt and Tom Cruise. Her performance as a creepy kid earned her Golden Globe nomination, the MTV Award for Best Breakthrough Performance and the Saturn award for Best Young actress.

Over the next few years, she started in more hit movies including *Little Women* (1994), *Jumanji* (1995), the romantic *Get Over It* (2001) and *Mona Lisa Smile* with Julia Roberts (2003). However, her most successful film is the *Spider-Man* film (2002-2004) with Tobey Maguire, where she plays the parts of superhero *Spider-Man's* girlfriend, Mary Jane.

28. When was Kirsten Dunst born?

- | | | | |
|------------|------------|------------|------------|
| A. in 1981 | B. in 1982 | C. in 1983 | D. in 1984 |
|------------|------------|------------|------------|

29. What was the first film?

- | | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------------|
| A. Interview with the Vampire | B. Jumanji |
| C. Woody Allen's New York Stories | D. Little Women |

30. What part did she play in Interview with the Vampire?

- | | |
|----------------------|-----------------|
| A. a creepy kid | B. an old woman |
| C. an obedient child | D. a young man |

31. What awards did she win for her performance in Interview with the Vampire?

- | | |
|---|--|
| A. Golden Globe nomination | B. the MTV Award for Best Breakthrough Performance |
| C. the Saturn award for Best Young actress. | D. All are correct |

32. What is her most successful film?

- | | | | |
|----------------|------------------|----------------------------|--------------------|
| A. Get Over It | B. Tobey Maguire | C. Spider-Man's girlfriend | D. Spider-Man film |
|----------------|------------------|----------------------------|--------------------|

Mark letter A, B C or D to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions

33. It's good to learn some transportation phrases in English.

- A. You must learn some transportation phrases in English.
 B. You might learn some transportation phrases in English.
 C. You should learn some transportation phrases in English.
 D. You have to learn some transportation phrases in English.

34. I haven't seen him since I left school.

- | | |
|---|---------------------------------------|
| A. I last seen him since I left school. | B. I last seen him when left school. |
| C. I last saw him since I left school. | D. I last saw him when I left school. |

35. Although Eric is a child, he knows how to use water efficiently.

- A. Eric is a child, because he knows how to use water efficiently.
 B. Eric is a child, but he knows how to use water efficiently.
 C. Despite Eric is a child, he knows how to use water efficiently.
 D. Eric is a child, and he knows how to use water efficiently.

36. It takes her 20 minutes to walk from her house to school.

- A. She spent 20 minutes walking from her house to school.
 B. She spend 20 minutes walking from her house to school.
 C. She spends 20 minutes to walk from her house to school.
 D. She spends 20 minutes walking from her house to school.

37. Mrs. Hoa used to be his teacher when he was a child.

- | | |
|--|---|
| A. Mrs. Hoa taught him when he was a child. | B. Mrs. Hoa teaches him when he was a child. |
| C. Mrs. Hoa has taught him since he was a child. | D. Mrs. Hoa were his teacher when he was a child. |

38. You had better obey traffic rules.

- | | |
|---|--|
| A. It is dangerous for you not to obey traffic rules. | B. It is dangerous to you not to obey traffic rules. |
| C. It is dangerous for you to obey traffic rules. | D. It is dangerous for you obey traffic rules. |

39. Turn off all the lights when you leave the room.

- A. Don't turn off all the lights when you leave the room.
 B. Don't remember to turn off all the lights when you leave the room.
 C. Don't forget to turn off all the lights when you leave the room.
 D. Don't need to turn off all the lights when you leave the room.

40. Why don't we go out for a walk?

- | | |
|---------------------------------|---|
| A. Let's going out for a walk. | B. Would you like to go out for a walk? |
| C. How about go out for a walk? | D. Do you feel like go out for a walk? |